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On the evening of Tuesday, Nov. 27th, the young people of Jarvis
Street Baptist church gave a reception to students. Many of the latter,
both from McMaster and Moulton, availed themselves of this kindness
and enjoyed a very pleasant evening. A programme of exceptional
quality was rendered in two parts, leaving plenty of opportunity for
social intercourse. During the evening Mr. J. Russell spoke on behalf
of the gentlemen students present, while Miss Newman voiced the
sentiments of the ladies from the various institutions of learning. Both
expressed the hearty thanks of those whom they represented for the
pleasant evening which they were being permitted to enjoy. We are
always sure of a good time when we go to Jarvis Street.

Caveror Crun.—At last the studious specialists in English lan-
guage and literature have found time to organize upon a solid and
satisfactory basis. That they intend earnest and careful work is evident
from the Article of the Constitution entitled, « Purpose.” The mem-
bership is large, and enthusiastic regarding the future welfare of the
promising young society, which now enters upon a life of usefulness
under the pretty and suggestive name of Camelot Club. Mr. W.S. W.
McLay, B.A,, is ex officio Honorary President ; G. H. Clarke, 95, was
elected President; L. A. Brown, ’g6, Vice-President; Miss M. E.
Burnette, ‘97, Secretary-Treasurer.  The following representatives on
the Executive Committee were also chosen: O. G. Langford, 95 ;
W. P. Cohoe, 96 ; Miss Eby, ’97. Full arrangements are being made
fora thoroughly instractive and enjoyable series of meetings. Themotto
of the Club is taken from In Memoriam :—

““ Where once we held debate, a band
Of youthful friends, on mind and art.”

ONE fine morning, a short time ago, a number of students ran
down the college steps and boarded a westward-bound car. The other
passengers wondered at the number of bags, valises, picks and hammers
which accompanied the party. If they had listened they would soon
have learnt that the class in Geology was making a tour for the purpose
of observing phenomena and collecting specimens. Under the direc-
tion of the professor they proceeded to regions beyond the Humber,
where extensive limestone, shale, and sandstone deposits afford excel-
lent material for study. At High Park two ladies joined the party, and
all took the Mimico car. After a pleasant ride along the lake shore,
they alighted near the cliffs which are so conspicuous from the Island.
Preliminary instructions were given by the professor, and then all set
out to uneartth fossils from their ancient resting-places, and to investi-
gate the structural features of the rock. WWhen the class met again
preparatory to departure, all were laden with various material. Some
ambitious geologists were groaning under the weight of slabs of rock
many pounds in weight, while the buiging pockets of others attested
the fact of an already over-loaded valise. The excursion was a great
success. Fossils and rocks of many species were collected, and all
ha;e a clearer and more practical knowledge of this most interesting
subject.



